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Effective September 15, 2025, CBH will be changing the level of care description from 

Non-Fidelity ACT (level of care 800-03) to Community Treatment Team (CTT). The 

rationale for this change is CBH’s attempt to align with the Community Treatment Team 

(CTT) model developed in Pennsylvania.  

Community Treatment Team (CTT) and Assertive Community Treatment (ACT) are 

intended to be similar, but ACT teams must adhere to the requirements outlined in the 

Office of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services (OMHSAS) Bulletin 08-03 and 

are monitored for fidelity to the Dartmouth Assertive Community Treatment Scale.  

This name change will not impact the referral or the authorization process. Also, the name 

change will not disrupt any active authorizations when the name change goes into effect.  

Contact your assigned provider relations representative with your questions.  

https://cbhphilly.org/
https://www.pa.gov/content/dam/copapwp-pagov/en/dhs/documents/docs/publications/documents/forms-and-pubs-omhsas/d_005320.pdf

